
 

Town of Edgartown 

Selectboard 

March 4, 2024 

4:00 pm 

 
 

A meeting of the Board was held on the above date in the second floor meeting room of 

Town Hall. Members present were: Arthur Smadbeck, Chairman; and Margaret E. Serpa. 

Also present was the Town Administrator James Hagerty. 

 

At 4:00 pm Mr. Smadbeck opened the meeting and the first item on the agenda which was a 

transfer of license for Your Market.  

 

Mr. Smadbeck read the notice aloud:  

Notice is hereby given, in accordance with the provisions of Chapter 138 of the 

Massachusetts General Laws and amendments thereto, that Harborside Triangle 

Liquors, Ltd. d/b/a Your Market, Jamison Loveday, Manager has applied for approval 

to transfer an annual all alcohol package goods store liquor license to Your Market 

Liquors MV, LLC, Toniann Belmosto-Borges, Manager.  Applicant has also applied for 

pledge of collateral (License, stock and inventory) 

 

Location of premises: Located at State & Vineyard Haven Roads, Lot #1, the Triangle. 

Entrance and exit to the same. Wood frame building, first floor enlarged to 

accommodate groceries. Storage on first floor. Set Floor Plan attached as Exhibit #2. 

 

A public hearing will be held on the application on March 4, 2024 at 4:00 p.m., in the 

Fred B. Morgan, Jr. Meeting Room, Town Hall, 70 Main Street. 

 

Present were Mr. Loveday and Attorney Frederick C. Grosser. 

 

Atty. Grosser spoke to the application and stated that the business was sold and they would 

like to transfer the license. The business planned to operate the same as it was currently.  

 

There being no further questions or comments, Mr. Smadbeck closed the hearing. Ms. Serpa 

moved to approve the transfer and wished them good luck. Mr. Smadbeck seconded. 

Unanimous.  

 

Mr. Smadbeck then recognized Ms. Julia Livingston from the Climate Committee.  

 

Ms. Livingston then gave a slideshow update of the Committee’s activities over the year. 

The slideshow is attached to the digital version of these minutes. 

 

The Board thanked Ms. Livingston for the report.  

 

The Board then approved the following items:  

 

The annual Change of Officers for the liquor license for the Chappy Beach Club.  

 

A filming request to block the sidewalk on School Street.  

 

The Lodging House License for the Harborside. 

 

The Minutes of February 12th and 26th.  

 

The weekly warrants. 

 

The Board approved the Annual and Special Town Meeting Warrants for April 9, 2024. 

 

The Board accepted disclosure notifications from Zoning Board members.  

 



 

The Board set a public hearing for March 11 at 4pm to discuss the updated Limitation on 

Frequency of Residential Social Events By-law. 

 

 At 4:19 pm Mr. Smadbeck moved to adjourn the Selectboard meeting. Ms. Serpa seconded. 

The Board did a rollcall vote and all voted Aye.  Unanimous 

 

  Respectfully submitted, 

Approved:           

  Kristy Rose  

__________________________       Administrative Assistant 

Arthur Smadbeck, Chairman 

           

___________________________ 

Michael J. Donaroma 

 

__________________________ 

Margaret E. Serpa 

Selectboard 

 

Documents included in meeting: Agenda, Applications, Permits, Minutes and Warrants 


